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09 May 2025 

Dr Duncan Pieterse 

Director-General of the National Treasury 

Pretoria 

0001 

 

Dear Dr Pieterse 

 

RE: REQUEST FOR FEEDBACK ON BCMM ELECTRICITY & ENERGY BUSINESS 

TURNAROUND STRATEGY 

 

Noting that the Buffalo City Metropolitan Municipality submitted its Municipal Electricity 

& Energy Business Turnaround Strategy (2024 – 2027) to the National Treasury in 

October 2024, which was found to be not fully compliant. Further noting that the Buffalo 

City Metropolitan Municipality allegedly submitted to the National Treasury a revised 

Electricity & Energy Business Turnaround Strategy in March 2025 with amendments. 

 

As the Democratic Alliance constituency leader for the Buffalo City municipality, I am 

writing to your office to request, in writing, the following information; 

 

1. Whether the revised turnaround strategy was submitted to the National 

Treasury by the stipulated submission date. 

2. In the event that a revised turnaround strategy was never submitted by Buffalo 

City Metro, what action has and/or will be taken by the department to ensure 

that the Municipality complies with the requirements. 

3. In the event that a revised turnaround strategy was submitted by Buffalo City 

Metro, can the department provide me with feedback on the latest turnaround 

strategy? 



 

I look forward to your correspondence in this regard. 

 
L KRUGER, MPL  
 
 
 
 
 


